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§ 19.6 Appearance and practice in ad-
judicatory proceedings. 

(a) Appearance before the OCC or an 
administrative law judge—(1) By attor-
neys. Any member in good standing of 
the bar of the highest court of any 
state, commonwealth, possession, ter-
ritory of the United States, or the Dis-
trict of Columbia may represent others 
before the OCC if such attorney is not 
currently suspended or debarred from 
practice before the OCC. 

(2) By non-attorneys. An individual 
may appear on his or her own behalf; a 
member of a partnership may represent 
the partnership; a duly authorized offi-
cer, director, or employee of any gov-
ernment unit, agency, institution, cor-
poration or authority may represent 
that unit, agency, institution, corpora-
tion or authority if such officer, direc-
tor, or employee is not currently sus-
pended or debarred from practice be-
fore the OCC. 

(3) Notice of appearance. Any indi-
vidual acting as counsel on behalf of a 
party, including the Comptroller, shall 
file a notice of appearance with OFIA 
at or before the time that the indi-
vidual submits papers or otherwise ap-
pears on behalf of a party in the adju-
dicatory proceeding. The notice of ap-
pearance must include a written dec-
laration that the individual is cur-
rently qualified as provided in para-
graph (a)(1) or (a)(2) of this section and 
is authorized to represent the par-
ticular party. By filing a notice of ap-
pearance on behalf of a party in an ad-
judicatory proceeding, the counsel 
agrees and represents that he or she is 
authorized to accept service on behalf 
of the represented party and that, in 
the event of withdrawal from represen-
tation, he or she will, if required by the 
administrative law judge, continue to 
accept service until new counsel has 
filed a notice of appearance or until 
the represented party indicates that he 
or she will proceed on a pro se basis. 

(b) Sanctions. Dilatory, obstruc-
tionist, egregious, contemptuous or 
contumacious conduct at any phase of 
any adjudicatory proceeding may be 
grounds for exclusion or suspension of 
counsel from the proceeding. 

[56 FR 38028, Aug. 9, 1991; 56 FR 41726, Aug. 22, 
1991; 56 FR 63551, Dec. 4, 1991; 61 FR 20334, 
May 6, 1996] 

§ 19.7 Good faith certification. 

(a) General requirement. Every filing 
or submission of record following the 
issuance of a notice shall be signed by 
at least one counsel of record in his or 
her individual name and shall state 
that counsel’s address and telephone 
number. A party who acts as his or her 
own counsel shall sign his or her indi-
vidual name and state his or her ad-
dress and telephone number on every 
filing or submission of record. 

(b) Effect of signature. (1) The signa-
ture of counsel or a party shall con-
stitute a certification that: the counsel 
or party has read the filing or submis-
sion of record; to the best of his or her 
knowledge, information, and belief 
formed after reasonable inquiry, the 
filing or submission of record is well- 
grounded in fact and is warranted by 
existing law or a good faith argument 
for the extension, modification, or re-
versal of existing law; and the filing or 
submission of record is not made for 
any improper purpose, such as to har-
ass or to cause unnecessary delay or 
needless increase in the cost of litiga-
tion. 

(2) If a filing or submission of record 
is not signed, the administrative law 
judge shall strike the filing or submis-
sion of record, unless it is signed 
promptly after the omission is called 
to the attention of the pleader or mov-
ant. 

(c) Effect of making oral motion or ar-
gument. The act of making any oral 
motion or oral argument by any coun-
sel or party constitutes a certification 
that to the best of his or her knowl-
edge, information, and belief formed 
after reasonable inquiry, his or her 
statements are well-grounded in fact 
and are warranted by existing law or a 
good faith argument for the extension, 
modification, or reversal of existing 
law, and are not made for any improper 
purpose, such as to harass or to cause 
unnecessary delay or needless increase 
in the cost of litigation. 

§ 19.8 Conflicts of interest. 

(a) Conflict of interest in representa-
tion. No person shall appear as counsel 
for another person in an adjudicatory 
proceeding if it reasonably appears 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 17:52 Mar 17, 2014 Jkt 232035 PO 00000 Frm 00428 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\12\12V1.TXT ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2020-02-02T21:29:03-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




